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June…2013 

CALL TO ORDER:  President Harvey Holmes called meeting to order at 7:31 

GUEST IN ATTENDANCE : 

NEW MEMBER(S) :   

SECRETARY REPORT/NEWSLETTER: The May meeting minutes were filed and accepted. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Report Read and Accepted 

Treasurer's Report 

MAY 2013 

Treasurer's Report: May 2013 BANK PETTY CASH 

Balance Forward May 1, 2013 10,695.532   60.00 

Total Income: 0000.00 $0.00 

Total Expenses 542.840 $0.00 

Ending Balance May  31, 2013 10,151.692 60.00 

 

Tournament Report May 18,19th 2013 Lake LBJ 

Division: Place: Name: 
No. of 

Fish: 
Weight: 

Open 1st Ken Schmoekel   7 27.34 

 2nd Scott Hutzler 10 20.03 

 3rd Chuck Turknett   7 16.73 

Ladies 1st Jenny Mergele   5   9.20 

 2nd Regina Mix   1   1.58 

Jr. Boys  Matt Kosub   1   1.72 

Jr. Girls  N/A N/A N/A 

Heavy Team  Schmoekel and Gawilik 13 42.19 

Heavy Couple  Jeff & Jen Mergele 12 22.78 

Big Bass  Ken Schmoekel    7.91 

23 Members,-- 101 Fish- 217.20 Pounds 

Next Tournament June 22,23rd     Lake Limestone      *** 3 fish limit ! 

Weigh in is at Lake Limestone Campground & Marina at 4:00 Sat. / 2:00 Sun 



OLD BUSINESS: 

 

UCBC Fundraiser Fish Fry:  Fish Fry is scheduled for Aug. 3, 2013 at the Schertz VFW.    

• Annual Fish Fry Fundraiser – Fred Beard brought Meal Tickets to the meeting to 
distribute to the members for selling….a 32 inch Color Flat Screen TV will be raffled off 
using the Meal Tickets! (Need not be present to win).  Fred encouraged members to take 
extra tickets to sell to relatives and friends.  Also, he stressed the importance of getting 
good auction items turned in early.  Volunteers are needed for clean-up duty ! 

• Reminder from Randi Wayland : Boysville Fishing Event is scheduled for July 27th,2013 
at the Live Oak Pond.  Volunteers are needed ! 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

• Prior to the June meeting, Harvey asked the club Secretary to send out an e-mail asking 
members if they would be in favor (or not) of the club donating $250.00 to the Red Cross 
for the relief effort in Oklahoma.  The majority of replies were in favor, so at the June 
meeting the members present approved of this action, and the Treasurer was authorized to 
cut the check. 

•  At the end of the meeting, a hat was passed around to the members present for an 
additional  cash contribution to the Oklahoma relief fund…..$200.00 extra was raised !! 

• A fundraiser for the Top 8 will be held at Steve Connelley’s house on Sept. 7th, 2013.  
The format will be similar the Lifetime Member’s fundraiser this past April.  A custom 
rod made by Mr. Bradfield will be raffled off.  Also, a meal featuring chicken and 
sausage will be served….cost will be revealed at the next meeting.  A picnic 
“atmosphere” will permeate the event ! 

 
METRO REPORT:   

• 8 of the 10 member clubs were present. 

• TOC information is needed from each club ASAP. 

• The METRO Tournament will be at Amistad on Oct. 5th & 6th, 2013. 

• METRO donated $200.00 to the Boysville Event, and $200.00 to the 5th Annual “Ark” 
Event – TPWD Game Wardens Kid Fish, sponsored in cooperation with the Gordon 
Hartman Foundation. 

• Several member clubs were interested in getting information about fishing 
jerseys…Brenda Mareth brought one of hers to the meeting that was made by Carlos 
Zamorano.  Charlie has attempted to get in contact with that company. 

• San Antonio Bass Club extended an invitation to the member clubs to attend their annual 
fundraiser on June 15, 2013.  A flyer will be sent to UCBC members with the details. 

 
TABC REPORT:  

• The meeting scheduled for July 7, 2013 has been cancelled.  A new date has not been 
set, yet.  Randi will contact the club Secretary when she finds out the date, and he will e-
mail the members. 
 

Final Notes : 

• Club Jerseys –Dolline Holmes reported that “Ms. Eddie” said that the jerseys would cost 
around $80.00 each.  After discussion, Charlie Sievers asked the members present if they 
would be in favor of the paying for the set up cost of jersey club logos (UCBC), 



regardless of which company made the jerseys.  Fred Beard made a motion that the club 
pay for the set-up cost.  The motion was seconded by Bumpy Jurica.  The motion passed. 

• Dolline and Harvey Holmes, Randi and Pete Wayland, and Dave Cole recently 
attended the Texas Freshwater Fishing Hall of Fame Awards Ceremony in Athens, Texas.  
Mr. Ed Parten was the 25th inductee for this award.  Harvey shared some of the highlights 
of the ceremony with the club, and encouraged anyone that has not been to the Fisheries 
complex in Athens to go and Visit. 

• Remember to check out the club’s website…www.ucbassclub.org……you can print 
copies of the Tournament Report and the Club Standings from this site ! 

 

Charlie Sievers, Jr. 

UCBC, Secretary 


